
Tenth Sunday 
After Pentecost 

August 16, 2020 
PRELUDE “All Hail the Power of Jesus’ Name” James Ellor/arr. Diane Bish 

Linda Vollweiler, organist 
(The prelude is an opportunity to worship God, a time of prayer, meditation, and reflection.) 

 

WELCOME  Greg Allen-Pickett 
 

*CALL TO WORSHIP  Damen Heitmann 
Welcome today to a celebration of God’s love! Feel the loving power of God flow into 
your lives. 
We open our hearts and lives to receive God’s blessings. 
Though we come from different circumstances, 
The Lord will make us one in worship. 
Though we have traveled different paths of struggles and successes, 
The Lord will make us one in healing. 
Though each one of us has struggles and strife, as well as joy, 
The Lord will make us one in hope. Come, let us worship our God, who 
brings us together to be changed for the better! 

 

*HYMN “Come Sing, O Church, in Joy!” 305 
 Sue Medsker-Nedderman, Song Leader 
 

CALL TO CONFESSION 
 

PRAYER OF CONFESSION 
God, we hunger and thirst for your loving touch and your presence. We 
sometimes think that we should be the only ones who receive these 
blessings, and we turn our backs on those in need, either by refusing to 
help or by pretending that the needs do not exist. But you have heard the 
cries of all who are in need, and you turn to each one with your healing 
love. Forgive our selfishness and stubbornness. Heal us and turn us again 
toward pathways of compassion for all your people. We offer this prayer 
in Christ’s Name. 

 

SILENT CONFESSION 
Question for contemplation: Who has God put into my life to change me for the better, 
and how have I resisted that change? 

 

ASSURANCE OF PARDON 
You have reached out for the Lord, seeking God’s healing power.  
It is always given to us through God’s awesome love.  
Friends, receive the compassion of God. In the name of Jesus Christ, we are forgiven 
and loved!  
Now let us reach out to others with that same love and compassion. 
Alleluia! Amen! 

 

*RESPONSE OF PRAISE    “Glory to God, Whose Goodness Shines on Me” 582 



*PEACE OF CHRIST    (Greet one another by sharing the Peace of Christ with those around you.) 
The Peace of Christ be with you! 
And also with you! 

 

SHARING THE LIFE OF THE CHURCH 
 

TIME WITH CHILDREN  Stephanie Brader and Kim Borrell 
 

PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION 
As we hear God’s word read and proclaimed today, may we clearly see 
how Jesus’ love and compassion are poured out for us. May God’s word 
inspire us to go into the world in confidence, bearing forgiveness and love 
for all God’s people. Amen. 

 

1ST SCRIPTURE READING – Colossians 3:12-17 
 

ANTHEM “Showboat” Ian Erickson, piano 
 “Prelude” by Bach Keira Erickson, piano 
(The Langenberg Legacy Funds provide scholarships for children of church members to take music 
lessons. During the summer, those children and youth provide special music during the service as a 

way of giving thanks to God.) 
 

2ND SCRIPTURE READING – John 15:9-17 
 

MESSAGE  “Being changed for the better, being changed for good” Greg Allen-Pickett 
Part of the Summer Sermon Song Series with the song “For Good” from the musical “Wicked”  

  

*HYMN “What a Friend We Have in Jesus” 465 
 

AFFIRMATION OF FAITH (Rev. Gerardo Oberman, Argentina) 
I believe in the God that accompanies me along every step of my path on 
this earth, many times walking behind me, watching me and suffering 
with my mistakes, other times walking beside me, talking to me and 
teaching me, and other times walking ahead of me, guiding and marking 
my pace. 

I believe in the God of flesh and blood, Jesus Christ, the God who lived in 
my skin and tried on my shoes, the God who walked in my ways, and 
knows of lights and shadows, the God who ate and starved, who had a 
home and suffered loneliness, who was praised and condemned, loved 
and hated.  

I believe in a God who created the church to enact God’s mission on earth. 
I believe in a God who calls me friend. I believe in a God who loves me and 
calls me to love others. Amen.  

 

OFFERING 
 

OFFERTORY “Orgelstuck” Justin Heinrich Knecht 
 

*DOXOLOGY “Praise God from Whom All Blessings Flow” 606 
 
 
 



*PRAYER OF DEDICATION 
God of abundance and joy, we thank you for the many blessings you have 
poured on our lives. Receive these gifts, lovingly given, and bless them in 
your service. Amen. 

 

THE PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE AND THE LORD’S PRAYER 
Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy Name. Thy kingdom 
come, thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our 
daily bread. And forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors. And lead 
us not into temptation but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom 
and the power and the glory forever. Amen. 

 

*HYMN “Called as Partner’s in Christ’s Service” 761 
 

*BENEDICTION 
 

*BENEDICTION RESPONSE 
The church is not a building, the church is not a steeple, 
The church is not a resting place, the church is a people. 
I am the church, you are the church, we are the church together! 
All who follow Jesus, all around the world, yes, we’re the church together! 

 

*POSTLUDE “Hornpipe” (from Suite from “Water Music”) G.F. Handel 
Linda Vollweiler, organist 

(The postlude serves as a musical blessing for worshipers as they transition out into the world.) 
 

(*Indicates the congregation shall stand as they are able.) 
 

COME JOIN US FOR WORSHIP NEXT WEEK & 
INVITE YOUR NEIGHBORS, FAMILY, AND FRIENDS! 

 
10:30 am “Stay at Home” Traditional Worship Service  

9:00 am Worship in the Park (Alexander Park) 
Broadcast live  

10:30 a.m. on Facebook at www.facebook.com/fpchastings 
(Please note, you do not need a Facebook account to view the service.) 

10:30 a.m. service on KICS 1550 AM 
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August 16, 2020 

The radio broadcast airs during the 10:30 a.m. service on KICS 1550 AM and is given by Les 
and JoAnn Seiler. 

Flowers are given in memory of Mr. & Mrs. H. A. Lainson and Hal Lainson by the Lainson 
family. 
 

Today’s service will be broadcast 
 live on Facebook at www.facebook.com/fpchastings  

(You don’t need to have an account to watch.) 
 on the radio during Sunday service at 10:30 a.m. on KICS 1550 AM. 
 on Channel 181 Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. and Sunday at 9:00 a.m. 
 at Good Samaritan Village, the service will be broadcast on Channel 3 on Sunday at 12:00 

noon and on Tuesday at 2:00 p.m. 
A copy of any Sunday service is available on DVD disc upon request at no charge. Contact 
Jean in the office at 402-462-5147 or jean@fpchastings.org.  
 

Looking for a way to give during our time of “Stay at Home” 
Church? The church counts on your giving to carry on its work. As you 
participate in “Stay at Home” Worship, please take time to  
1. mail your donation in,  
2. drop by the church and leave your offering in the new locked "tithing 
box" located on the second brick column under the portico. 
3. sign up for electronic fund transfers,  
4. or give on-line at: https://fpchastings.org/give-online/ 

In the days and weeks to come, the church will continue to play a vital role in responding to this 
virus, just as we did with the flood relief efforts in Nebraska last year. Thank you for your 
continued support and provision in this time. 

 

The next Red Cross Blood Drive is scheduled for Tuesday, 
September 1, 2020, from 12 noon – 6:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall. Mark 
your calendar now! To donate or volunteer your time, please call Erica 
Brooks, FPC Parish Nurse, at 402-469-9285 or sign up at 
www.redcrossblood.org. 

 

Summer Book Club Dr. Dan Deffenbaugh has been guiding a discussion of 
the book Heaven and Hell: A History of the Afterlife by Bart Ehrman.  
Summer Book Club has been meeting since May 13th and will continue through 
August 29th via Zoom Conferencing at NOON. Please obtain a copy of the book 
from your favorite vendor. Contact Sharon Brooks, sbbrooks52@gmail.com 
for more information on how to join the online conversations. 

 FPC Prayers for  
Alana DeBellis & Family Kristine Cook (Katharine Davis’ sister)  
Jim Duval Cale, Noble, Zach Henderson Gretchen Lainson 
Cheryl Ann Elfond Connie & Tom Kubicka (Chris Junker’s parents) Tommy Thomsen 
Irina Erickson’s Mom Elaine Schumacher (Vicki Howard’s Mom) Mike Hahne & family 
Jim Hahne Melba Trehern (Lisa Unger’s Mom) Jeff Howard 
Jim Harrenstein Chris Wheeler (Carol Wheeler’s son) Carol Medsker 
Everly Hogan  Megan Welton 
   
Please let us know if you would like to be added to, or removed from, the prayer list by 

calling the church office at 402-462-5147. 

http://www.facebook.com/fpchastings
mailto:jean@fpchastings.org
https://fpchastings.org/give-online/
tel:(402)%20469-9285
http://redcrossblood.org/
mailto:sbbrooks52@gmail.com


This Week at FPC --- August 17 – 23, 2020 
Session has voted that all in-person meetings must follow the following guidelines through 
August 31 for the safety of our congregation and staff and to comply with the State-
Directed Health Measures. 1.) 15 or fewer in attendance, 2.) 1 hour or less in length, 3.) 
Facemasks will be required, 4.) Social distancing of 6 ft. seating. All boards and committees 
will have to option to meet in person or continue to meet via conference call or some 
combination of both to be coordinated by the church staff representative.  

Mon, Aug 17  “Monday Check-in” Communication  
               from Pastor Greg and Pastor Damen 
               Sent out via email and social media 

Tues, Aug 18 10:30a-11:30a Staff Meeting via Zoom Conferencing 
 12:00p-1:00p Bible Study via Zoom Conferencing 
 6:45p-7:45p Deacons via Zoom Conferencing 
Wed, Aug 19 12:00p-1:00p Summer Book Club via Zoom Conferencing 
Thurs, Aug 20 5:30p-7:00p Session via Zoom Conferencing 
Fri, Aug 21  “Friday Feature” Communication  

              Sent out via email and social media 
Sat, Aug 22   
Sun, Aug 23 9:00a Worship in Alexander Park 
 10:30a “Stay at Home” Worship Service 

Those interested in receiving food should bring 
boxes or bags. Those interested in volunteering 
with the event should simply show up on the 
date of the next distribution and check in at the volunteer sign-in table. Volunteer shifts are 
9:30-12:00 and 12:00-2:00. Plastic bags can be brought to the church office and donated to 
the cause. 

Presbyterian Women The PW Coordinating team met in August to review 
the meeting schedule for the fall semester. The decision was made that PW 
will NOT meet through the end of 2020. This means there will be NO Circle 
meetings and no monthly Luncheons. 

 

Hygiene Kits Needed. PW is collecting complete kits to take to 
Lincoln to the PDA collection center at Good Shepherd Presbyterian 
Church. The deadline to bring kits to the church is September 10. If you 
don’t want to bring them to the church or can’t get out, call Nancy 
Grams, 402-462-4668, or Sue Medsker-Nedderman, 402-984-3545, 
and they will be glad to pick them up from your house. Following is the 
list of what should be included in a hygiene kit. Please follow the list 
exactly, and don’t add anything, or put anything of a different size in 
the kit. Only complete kits will be collected, due to the difficulty of 
packing the kits during the pandemic. Thanks for your help. 

 1 hand towel (approx. 16” X 28”, no fingertip or bath towels) 

 1 washcloth 

 1 wide-tooth comb (remove from package)     (Continued on next page) 



 1 nail clipper (nail clippers with metal files or emery boards attached are now accepted; 
remove from package) 

 1 bar of soap (bath size in wrapper) 

 1 toothbrush (in original packaging) - Do NOT add toothpaste to the hygiene kit. Toothpaste 
that has an extended expiration date will be added to international hygiene kits just prior 
to shipment 

 10 adhesive bandage strips 
 Seal all items in a one-gallon plastic bag with zipper closure  

 

Anti-Racism Conversation Groups 

We started in June by encouraging the whole 
church to watch the movie Just Mercy. For the 
month of July we read the book The Hate U 
Give.  

This week we will continue talking about 
Austin Channing Brown’s I’m Still Here: Black 
Dignity in a World Made for Whiteness. I know 
that folks have had difficulty accessing the 
book, so I highly recommend this conversation 
between Austin and Brené Brown on Brené's 
podcast 

PLEASE NOTE: There will once again be NO 
THURSDAY GROUP. If you can, please 
attend one of the Wednesday times!  

Wednesday Afternoon 3:30pm-5pm 

Wednesday Evening 5:30pm-7pm 

This will be our last week for the summer! 
Thanks everyone who participated, whether 
you came to our film session, our weekly 

meetings, or reached out to a facilitator personally. Thank you for your bravery, for coming to 
difficult discussions honestly and authentically. Thank you for opening your hearts to new and 
difficult ideas. I truly believe we are working towards building the Kin-dom of Heaven every 
time we wrestle with these tough subjects. 

Some things to explore if you are interested:  

 The PC(USA) is hosting a Week of Action Aug 24th - 30th. There will be lots of neat 
programming happening, I encourage everyone (Presbyterian or not) to check out the 
schedule and attend a few (virtual) events! 

 In the group I led last week I closed with Austin Channing Brown’s manifesto, available on 
her website. I like it a lot and wanted to make sure folks had a copy!  

Thank you, thank you, and thank you again. Thank you to Damen, Greg, Jean, and Jessica for 
taking time out of a busy (and stressful) summer to plan and lead these sessions. Thank you to 
all who reached out with interest, even if adding one more thing to your summer wasn’t going 
to work out.  It’s been such a joy to be a part of this community.  

Peace, Sara Babcock  sara.g.babcock@gmail.com 

 

https://brenebrown.com/podcast/brene-with-austin-channing-brown-on-im-still-here-black-dignity-in-a-world-made-for-whiteness/
https://brenebrown.com/podcast/brene-with-austin-channing-brown-on-im-still-here-black-dignity-in-a-world-made-for-whiteness/
https://us02web.zoom.us/s/83124171412
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85833428521
https://www.pcusa.org/weekofaction/
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/50e26f21e4b0c2f4976dc211/t/55a5adbfe4b0f39d4454d1c2/1436921279193/Manifesto_turq.pdf
mailto:sara.g.babcock@gmail.com

